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Freedom of Information request reference number: 9110.1 
 
Date of response:  24/10/2024 
 
Request: 
 
274 South Lambeth Road, SW8 1UJ 
This is a request for information/ copy of correspondence the London Fire Brigade fire safety and 
Lambeth council’s fire safety department in respect of the above mentioned property 
 
Response: 
 
Our Fire Safety Regulatory team have confirmed that an audit was recently carried out on this property. 
As the audit is still a live investigation, and is not yet complete, no decisions have been made that can be 
shared with you at the present time. The inspecting officer has three months to complete their audit 
findings from the date of inspection.  

As the audit is still a live investigation, all correspondence relating to South Lambeth Road is withheld 
under Section 31 of the FOIA - law enforcement (Section 31(1)(g) combined with 31(2) (a) and 31(2) 
(c)). 

Once the audit record has been completed LFB will be able to share the outcome with you. We would 
welcome a further request from you to obtain this information once the audit is complete. However, 
please be aware, anything that would fall under Section 31 of the FOIA - law enforcement (Section 
31(1)(g) combined with 31(2) (a) and 31(2) (c)) would still be withheld.  

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 
about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: 
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/ 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/31
https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/31
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/
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